Acronyms and translation

Acronyms and their translations can require special handling:
· Some acronyms are never translated, especially those that are intended for a knowledgeable, technical audience, and those that refer to standardized international concepts, such as “xml”. 

· Some acronyms represent a brand name for which the original expanded form is no longer used or is secondary to the acronym. 

· Acronyms such as xml, jpg, html, and so on are typically used in their original form, that is, they may be quoted in lower case, and they are not translated.
· Acronyms that have equivalent expressions in other languages are typically translated. United Nations (UN) and Weapons of Mass Destruction (WMD) have equivalents in other languages besides English. For instance, the French translation of “UN” is “ONU”.
· Some acronyms are translated for clarity and also referred to in their original untranslated form. For instance, OASIS may be translated so that readers understand its significance in their native language but the original acronym would be retained in the translation to facilitate electronic search. 

· The first occurrence of an acronym in the target language may require a different formulation than the first occurrence of an acronym in the source language, depending on the target audience and the grammatical features of the target language. For instance, if the first occurrence of an acronym in English is followed by its full form in parentheses, the translated version may require the expanded form followed by the acronym in parentheses. Also, it might be necessary to include the English and a translation. For example: 

JSP (Java Server Pages)

· or 

OASIS (Organization for the Advancement of Structured Information Systems - organizacja dla propagowania strukturalnych systemów infomracyjnych)

In the first example the  translator  assumes that the reader will not require a translation of the English acronym. In the second example the translator assumes that the reader may not understand the English expanded form and adds the translation.

�This title and the content should not be restricted to “acronyms”. We need to include other types of abbreviations. Change “acronyms” to “abbreviations” (which include acronyms) throughout and also we need to update the entire proposal on the web site accordingly including the addition of an <abbreviation> element.


�What is a “first form”?


�What is “ang” here and below?? Is this supposed to mean “English”?





